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EVERYONE IS WELCOME!   
Hello and welcome to the February edition of the Wiluna Wire. In this edition we have 
submissions from a number of Wiluna agencies and individuals. We would love to make the 
Wiluna Wire into an informative, interesting and entertaining newsletter, that includes 
submissions from all sections and ages of the Wiluna community.  The newsletter will only be as 
good as the submissions we receive! 
 
If you have  any feedback, suggestions and or submissions, please come into the Shire  
Administration Centre on Wotton Street  and have a chat. Contact can also made by phone—  
9981 8000 or email at—aa@wiluna.wa.gov.au with “The Wiluna Wire” in the subject line. 
 
Regards 
 
The Administration Team 

 
The Canning-Gunbarrel Discovery 
Centre Is now closed to the public  

as of the 1st October 2018. 
However if you wish to visit, please 
make an appointment for a private 

viewing. 
 

TjukuRba Art Centre remains open  
to the public and artist's over this 

period  
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CEO’s Report 
 
The Murdoch Vet program is expected to be back in Wiluna in April 2019. This 
time, instead of the two-day vet clinic in Wiluna the service will be held over one 
week. Further information about this exciting program will be made available 
closer to their arrival. 
 
The Wiluna’s  2019 Australia Day Celebration commenced at the new time of 
2.00 pm to encourage greater participation, which appeared to work as there was 
a much greater turnout than in 2018, which resulted in a higher turnout, 
particularly by the younger members of the community. Unfortunately, the heavy 
rain prevented the continued use of the Wiluna Public Swimming Pool so the 
celebrations continued at the Wiluna Recreation Centre. 
 
The Shire will be holding a Bingo Night in the Moonlight Hall at 6.30 pm on the 27 
February 2019, so put this date in your diary. For further information about other 
activities and events please read the enclosed “Recreation Centre Activities 
Calendar”. 
 
The purchase order has been issued to establish some hotspots for free WIFI 
around Wiluna. The areas around Wiluna that will have this service connected 
will be the Wiluna Recreation Centre, Wiluna Public Swimming Pool, Moonlight 
Hall and Public Library. 
 
It is expected that the new radio equipment will arrive in Wiluna in another two to 
five weeks. 
 
 
Regards 

Colin Bastow 

CEO 



6 

 



7 

 



8 

 



9 

 

Chinese New Year 

2019 
The Chinese New Year, or 
Spring Festival, has more 
that 4,000 years of history 
and is the longest holiday of 
the year.  Chinese New Year 
ranges from January 21 to 
February 20.  The Chinese 
New Year begins on 
Tuesday 5 February this 
year. 
 
Chinese New Year is also know as the Spring Festival.  In China, you’ll hear it 

being called chunjie, or the Spring Festival.  It 
is still very wintry, but the holiday marks the 
end of the coldest days.  People welcome 
spring and what it brings along: new 
beginnings and a fresh start. 
 
There is no set date for Chinese New Year.  
According to the Lunar calendar, the Spring 
Festival is on January 1st and lasts until the 

15th (the full moon). Unlike western holidays 
such as Christmas, when you try to calculate 
it with the solar (Gregorian) calendar, the 
date is all over the place. 
 
The myths are very interesting.  According to 
one legend, there was a monster named 
Nian.  It would come about every New Year’s 
Eve.  Most people would hid in their homes.  
But one boy was brave enough to fight him 
off using firecrackers.  The next day, people celebrated their survival by setting 
off even more firecrackers, and that practice became a crucial part of the 
Spring Festival. 
 
As in the myth about Nian, firecrackers are supposed to scare off monsters and 
bad luck.  So people stay up on Chinese New Year’s Eve and set off 
firecrackers at midnight.  In the morning, firecrackers are used again to 
welcome the new year and good luck. That same night families also burn fake 
paper money and printed gold bars in honor of their deceased loved ones.  
They believe the offerings will bring fortune and good luck to their ancestors in 
the afterlife. 
 
Some things that are taboo during Chinese New Year are, Hair cutting, using 
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It’s been a rather quiet month  with many families having been away over the school break, and the 
weather has been hot which has seen the pool being utilized daily by the families and children in town. 

Children have attended the centre through out the month to play pool, basket ball and complete art 
projects.  The children got to create personalized coffee cups, by using porcelain pens to create 
designs on and they were baked on to their coffee mug in the oven. 

Linaire had two groups of young ladies in for cooking classes during the last three weeks of the break 
with the young people making muffins, while being taught the basics around baking and kitchen 
hygiene. 

We had a back to school/end of holiday program where the children shared food and time on  
Thursday 31 January, with the children drifting in from the swimming pool throughout the afternoon, 
they spent their time playing pool and ball games outside before the start of school. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Australia Day Pool Party started with families coming to swim and enjoy the day’s events from 
1.30pm, around 2.30pm we started the Australia Day quiz competition for the children.  All age groups 
got into the spirit of the day except the teenagers, the end result of that being I was able to give out 
more prizes to the children who did choose to participate. 

Around 3.30pm we decided to spark up the barbeques before they had time to get hot the heavens 
opened up and unleashed a very impressive storm, with the weather doing its best to dampen the day.  
As the children danced in the rain, the decision was made to retreat to the Rec Centre for our tea, 
watch a moving and dry out.  Thank you to Katrina, Raj and Colin for coming down to help out at the 
pool, it is always good to hang out with work colleagues outside of work. 
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Around 4.30pm the movie was started while Linaire and I along with several locals started preparing 
and cooking dinner, once tea was ready to be eaten we lined the children up and the local ladies 
served up the meal for the children and once this was completed the parents set about getting their 
meal, and we cleaned up after everyone had eaten, with lolly bags being handed out for the trip home 
at 7.00pm. 
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WILUNA POLICE STATION 

58 Wotton Street, Wiluna WA 6646 
Ph: 99817024 Fax: 99817009 

Crime Stoppers: 1800 333 000 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

You can help 
 
If you suspect that someone in your area has committed a crime or you’ve seen 
something suspicious, cal Crime Stoppers on 1088 333 000. 
 
What to report to police 
 

 The day, date and time of any suspicious activity 

 Vehicles: 
  registration number 
  Type, make and model 
  colour and features 
  damage 

 Suspicious people: 
  Gender 
  Age 
  What they look like (hair, face etc) 
  Clothing 
  Features (eg tattoos) 
  If/what they were carrying (i.e: property) 
 
If your home is targeted by burglars 
 
If you suspect someone’s inside your house, don’t go inside, go to your neighbour’s house 
and call the police. 
 
If you see an intruder leaving your home, make a note of their physical appearance, what sort 
of vehicle they’re driving, including the number plate.  Those details will be important when you 
report the burglary on 131 444. 
 
If the burglar has gone, don’t touch anything.  Police may be able to gather evidence including 
any DNA or fingerprint samples.  New police technology is catching more criminals, faster. 
 
Report stolen credit cards and cheques to your bank as soon as possible. 
 
Check with your neighbours to see if they noticed anything suspicious. 
 
Contact your insurance company which will ask for your police incident report number.  An 
assessor may want to visit and will want full details of what’s been taken. 
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Ruin a burglar’s day—secure your home and improve the safey of your local neighbourhood 
by: 
 

 Keeping your home locked if your are at home or out.  In over a third of WA’s burglary 
cases the burglars have climbed through an open window or walked through an 
unlocked door. 

 Engraving/marking your driver’s licence number onto your property for easy 
identification. 

 Recording serial numbers of items such as TV’s, ipods, stereos, tablets, laptops and 
mobile phones. 

 Photographing your property. 

 Trimming or clearing trees or shrubs which may prevent a clear view of your house. 

 Installing quality security lighting and burglar alarms 

 Having  quality deadlocks on all your external doors and using key locks on your 
windows. 

 Installing security screens so you can have your windows open without inviting burglars 
in 

 Joining Neighbourhood Watch through the website www.nhw.wa.gov.au or by calling 
your local police station to speak with Darren Saunders Acting Officer In Charge at 
Wiluna Police Station on  08 9981 7024. 
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Is your house number clearly visible from the street? Y/N  

Are your trees and shrubs trimmed so it’s hard for burglars to hide behind? Y/N  

Do you have solid core doors? Y/N  

Do you have locks and deadbolts or deadlocks fitted? 
 

Y/N  

Do you have security screens or doors and windows? Y/N  

Does your door have a peephole Y/N  

Do your windows have key-locks or security devices? Y/N  

Does your house have automatic light timer or sensor lights” Y/N  

Do you leave lights on when you go out at night? Y/N  

Are the entrances to your home well lit? 
 

Y/N  

Is your home fitted with an alarm that’s well maintained? Y/N  

Is the garage or shed kept locked? Y/N  

Are your tools and ladders stored away? Y/N  

Is the meter box locked? Y/N  

Are your contents and valuables engraved or marked for easy identification? Y/N  

Have you recorded the serial numbers? Y/N  

Do you have window stickers letting burglars know you have an alarm and your property is 
marked? 

Y/N  

Is there a phone extension in the bedroom with emergency numbers handy? Y/N  

Do you have a dog? Y/N  

Have you joined Neighbourhood Watch? Y/N  

 

WA Police Home Security  

Checklist 

Advice and information on security products and installation from licensed security operators is encouraged. 
If you would like more information Darren Saunders AIOC at Wiluna Police Station can be contacted on  

08 9981 7024 
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Find us on Facebook 

LIKE, SHARE & FOLLOW 
 

The Shire of Wiluna has FACEBOOK!!!!! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/shireofwiluna/ 
 

Thank you to everyone that has already liked and is Following this 
page 

 
Please invite Family and friends to Like and Share our 

Facebook Page so everyone can be kept up to date on the latest 
information  

 
Catch up on the what’s happening at the  

Shire 
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Come on down to the Recreation Centre  
On 

Friday 15th February 2019  
At 

2.45 till 4.30 
And see 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
At a school dance, Lucas discovers he comes from a long line of monsters., the 
news changes his whole world!  Eager to find the rest of his family, and discover 

his roots, Lucas sets out for the island of Calvera and begins a journey that he will 
never forget. 

 
Parental Guidance Recommended (PG) - Mild Fantasy Themes, violence and 

course Language.  
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February was added to the Roman Calendar in 713BC.  
The length of the month changed over time and, at one 
time, it has as few as 23 days.  When Julius Caesar 
remade the Roman Calendar, the month was assigned 28 
days during normal years and 29 days leap years which 
occurred every four years. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

February’s Birthstone is  Amethyst 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The ancient Greeks believed that Amethyst protected the wearer from 
drunkenness and symbolizes peace, protection, tranquility and sincerity 
 
 
 
 
 

February’s  birth flower is Violet or 
Iris 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The zodiac signs for February 
are Aquarius and Pisces 

 
 
 

February Fun Facts 
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February has 28 or 29 days.  The 29th day is every 4 years during leap year 
 
 
 
February is named after the purification ritual 
Februay, which was a sort of early Roman spring 
cleaning festival. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
In Old English, February was called Solmonath 
(Mud Mouth) or Kale-moath (Kale or cabbage 
month) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
February 1865 is the only month in recorded history not to have a full moon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February frequently occurs in lists of the most commonly 
misspelt words in the English language 

February Fun Facts 
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Skippers Aviation is proudly WA owned and operated and committed to supporting regional WA.  
Skippers will continue to offer local residents a discounted fare for all regional communities within it’s 
network. 
 
These Fares provide substantial discounts from the standard fare, but come subject to conditions: 
 Locals must provide proof of residency 
 Bookings must be made at least 60 days in advance of the travel dates 
 Fares are NON-refundable 
 No destination changes are permitted 
 Name changes are not permitted 
 No itinerary changes are permitted 
 Fare is forfeited if the passenger fails to complete check in before the flight closure time (ie 

30minutes prior to the scheduled departure time) 
 Children, Infants and unaccompanied minors Children between 2 and 12 years old need to be 

booked as a child 
 
As with all fares, bookings are subject to seat availability on the desired flight (s) 
 
Skippers advises that these fares must be booked with “Central Reservations” on 1300 729 924 or  
Email: reservations@skippers.com.au. 
 
If these fares don’t suit (many of us don’t have a 60 day planning horizon), try calling Jacki on 0438 565 
065 to see what kind of deal you can get….. 
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Easy Macaroni Cheese 

Ingredients 
 

400g packet of macaroni 
 
1/3 cup of cream 
 
1 1/4 cup of Milk 
 
150grams of grated cheddar cheese 
 
 

Instructions 
 

1.  Cook the  macaroni in a large sauce pan of boiling water for 6 
minutes or until al dente 
 
2.  Drain the pasta and return to the saucepan 
 
3.  Add the cream, milk and cheese to the pan, stir over a low heat 
until the cheese melts and the mixture is thick and coats the pasta. 
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Arrow Puzzle 

 
Solution found on Page 30 
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Inspiration 
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Kid’s Pages 
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Kid’s Pages 
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KEEP YOUR STREET NEAT 

BULK KERBSIDE SERVICE 

 
The Shire of Wiluna’s kerbside collection is a free service to help you dispose of 

any household items or green waste that you have in your yard. 

 

Please make sure that anything that you want taken away is on your front verge 

for pick up starting  

Monday 25h February to Thursday 28st February. 

 

 

YES we will accept  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NO we will not accept 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Call the Shire Office if you require more 

information on 9981 8000 
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Wiluna Buy and Sell 

Do you have anything you want to buy or sell?   
You can advertise here for free.   

Forget Gumtree and Ebay, and all those freight charges.   
One mans’ trash is another mans’ treasure.   

Let’s keep it local and we all benefit. 

If you would like to advertise something please email 
the Shire on aa@wiluna.wa.gov.au with Wiluna Buy & 
Sell in the subject line.  Please include a picture if you 
can and a detailed description.  Please include your 
contact details.  


